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May 2, 2024 BCC Agenda Date/Item: ______________

Board of County Commissioners
Clackamas County

Approval of a Goods and Services Contract with Johnson Controls for the replacement of the 
Building Automation System at the Lake Road Health Center. Total contract value is $399,500. 

Funding is through Health Centers fund balance. No County General Funds are involved.

Previous Board 
Action/Review

Briefed at Issues April 30, 2024

Performance 
Clackamas

Build (maintain) a strong infrastructure. Ensure safe, healthy and secure 
communities.

Counsel Review Yes Procurement Review Yes
Contact Person Chuck Kerns Contact Phone 503-780-4864

EXECUTIVE SUMMARY: As part of the upgrading of the Lake Road Health Center, 6605 SE Lake Road, 
Milwaukie OR 97222, we are of need to replace the DOS based BAS system that is currently in the building. 
This is in order to provide adequate control of the heating and cooling for the county personnel and clients 
occupying the building.  

This request for bid was sourced through the Sourcewell cooperative. The bid was quoted via the Johnson 
Controls Contract Number 030421-TIS.  

RECOMMENDATION: Staff respectfully recommends that the Board approve and sign this contract for the 
replacement of the obsolete & outdated BAS system at the Lake Road Health Center.

Respectfully submitted,

Elizabeth Comfort 
Director Finance
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